POLTONHALL AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT 7.30PM ON 16 MAY 2018

Present:
J Aitchison (Chair), F Warner, A Munro, S Waterston and D West 

Attending:
Cllrs D Milligan and D Alexander, PCs J Cassidy and A Juchniewicz,

                        C Duns, Mr & Mrs B Cunningham, S McKenzie

Apologies:        Cllr J Lay Douglas, A Thomson, S-J Reid and J Bernard

1.     Chair’s Remarks

1.1   JA welcomed everyone to the meeting as Chair.

2.
Minutes of Meeting held on 11 April 2018 and Matters Arising

2.1
Minutes were approved.  Proposed by DW and seconded by AM.
3.
Finance Report

3.1    Statement of Account as at 14 March 2018




                    Bank                                   Cash

                                                                  774.42                                  12.74

Income:                                                          Nil

Expenditure:                                                   Nil

Total cash and bank:                                787.16
4.
Secretary’s Report

4.1
Correspondence was received from Ricky Moffat, Midlothian Council regarding the withdrawal of the Christmas lights at Poltonhall.  He asked if PDCC wished to see them re-introduced and if we would consider covering the cost should Midlothian Council continue to provide the service. Currently the cost would be £825.  It was agreed that such expenditure would be a huge charge on the PDCC budget and would probably increase year on year.   It was agreed that PDCC could not take on such a commitment and would advise Ricky Moffat of that decision.                                                                                                      









          action: FW
4.2    Quarryfoot Practice has requested agreement from NHS Lothian to alter their boundary area.  The request was part of a wider practice boundary review across Midlothian Health & Social Care Partnership.  The request by Quarryfoot Practice to change its current practice boundary was due to the increasing demand and pressure of the growing population in the Bonnyrigg area where the majority of its patients reside. The continuing increase in house building in the Bonnyrigg, Lasswade and Rosewell areas meant that the Practice’s current clinical team could not meet the demand from patients who resided on the outskirts of its existing boundary.  The areas they wished to exclude were Eskbank, Lothianbridge/Newtongrange, Carrington and Roslin Glen. 
5. 

Police Report

During the month of April 2018 in the beat area BD01 – Bonnyrigg, Lasswade, Poltonhall & District – there were 33 recorded crimes reported, of which 13 were solved (40% solvency). During this time period, there were 292 calls to Police Scotland. 
5.1
Incidents of Note
About 7pm on Sunday the 1st of April a 26 year old man was issued a fixed penalty ticket after failing to leave a licensed premise on Dundas Street.

About 8pm on Sunday the 1st of April police received reports of youths drinking and causing a nuisance at Dickson Grove. 

About 8pm on Monday the 2nd of April the owner of a green Nissan Micra parked on Sherwood Court discovered that it had been damaged.

About 10am on Wednesday the 4th of April the owner of a property at Waverley Park discovered that building material had been stolen from outside the property.

About 8pm on Wednesday the 4th of April police received reports of a blue Kia estate car failing to stop at a red light on Polton Street. Police enquiries are ongoing.

About 9pm on Wednesday the 4th of April 4 youths were responsible for stealing a quantity of meat from Tesco Express, Rosewell Road. 

About 7.30pm on Friday the 6th of April police apprehended a youth stealing confectionary from Co-op, High Street. 

Between Saturday the 7th of April and Sunday the 9th of April unknown person(s) gained entry to a vehicle parked at Sherwood Industrial Estate, but nothing was taken.

About 11:50pm on Friday the 13th of April unknown person(s) placed a lit cigarette through the letterbox of a property at Sherwood Terrace.

About 4.20pm on Wednesday the 18th of April it was discovered that the window of a property at Pentland Road had been broken.

About 2pm on Friday the 20th of April it was discovered that a van parked on Cameron Crescent had been broken into and a power tool stolen from within.

About 9.30pm on Saturday the 21st of April a carton of milk was thrown at a house on Pendreich Terrace. A group of youths were seen running from the area.

Between 4.30pm and 5pm on Thursday the 26th of April, two push bikes, one described as a Boardman cycle cross black and green in colour the other a Boardman CX bike, blue in colour were stolen from a garden in Burnbrae Road, both bikes were subsequently recovered nearby. 

A 17 year old male is being reported to the Procurator Fiscal following a break-in to business premises located on High Street Bonnyrigg on Sunday the 29th of April. 

As a follow up to last month’s meeting enquiries have been made regarding the issues highlighted in relation to vehicle travelling at excessive speeds on Polton Road and Polton Road West. Speed checks have been carried out at these location. 5.2
No issues were detected at Polton Road and warnings have been issued to drivers at Polton Road West. Midlothian council have been contacted and have agreed to carry out speed surveys at Polton Road West. Our roads policing officers have also been tasked with giving this area attention and speed checks will continue to be carried out. 

5.3
If any person has any information about the incidents listed above, or indeed any other crime, please contact your Community Policing Officer                                           PC Jonny Cassidy via 101 or email:   jonathan.cassidy@scotland.pnn.police.uk
5.4
Additional Information

Hate crime and domestic abuse can now be reported online via the official Police Scotland website at www.scotland.police.uk or by visiting a Third Party Reporting Centre – details of which are also on our website.

Information regarding crime can be passed to Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111 or through an Online Form - both of these routes are completely anonymous and available 24 hours a day, 365 days a year.    Police Scotland use social media to circulate the latest news, events and information to the public via Twitter (@LothBordPolice and @MidLothPolice) and Facebook (www.facebook.com/LothiansScottishBordersPoliceDivision and www.facebook.com/MidlothianPolice).
5.5
Your View Counts

Police Scotland consults with the public every year on what their priorities are for policing in their community. In the past this has always been by hard copy consultation questionnaires which were distributed by police officers within the community. This year, Police Scotland's consultation process is widening and becoming more flexible. The consultation process is moving online to a digital format and consultation will be open all year. The public consultation is for you to tell us what is important to you in your community. Your opinion is valued – we need your opinion to inform our policing. Having your say in the decision making process of Police Scotland is a vital tool for residents of Scotland to be able to shape the way their public services should operate. 

Everyone's views across Scotland will be taken on board at a national and local level. We want you to help us focus on the priorities that will help communities most. There is no 'one size fits all' approach to local policing and all the needs and wants of individual communities will be considered. This is the first time Police Scotland’s public consultation is being hosted on a digital platform. This allows us to reach a much wider audience than ever before, ensuring that everyone can have their say.  

The online consultation is open all year which allows you to take part when it suits you but also gives the flexibility of being able to re-submit the consultation if your priorities change. It's a very simple process that should only take a few moments of your time but will shape the way that policing is coordinated across Scotland and in your local community. We will keep you updated on our quarterly results. The consultation will be a completely transparent process as it's all about your priorities. Find out more by visiting www.scotland.police.uk/yourviewcounts 
5.6
PC Cassidy brought some shed alarm kits which also included a DNA kit for marking valuables to the meeting and explained their useful functions. Information on the kits and where to purchase them would be put on the PDCC website.
6.
Midlothian Councillors’ Report

6.1
Cllr DM reported that there were ongoing problems with parking at the recreation ground at Poltonhall.  Lasswade Rugby Club had introduced stewards which was thought to have gone well however vehicles were still being parked on pavements and on Polton Avenue Road.  A meeting had taken place with the Boys’ Club regarding parking but it was also possible that other groups using the facilities could be causing parking issues.  In future when there was a Boys’ Club event all visiting buses would be parked at Lasswade High School and the Rugby Club had agreed to open up their car park as well.

6.2
There were youth problems at Bonnyrigg Toll and at the High School and it was the same group of youths who were moving around. 

6.3
The Boys’ Club was looking to take on community ownership of all the playing surfaces at Poltonhall including the astro turf pitches.  However, there was a need to ensure that they were completely clear about and understood entirely about the ownership of the whole area.

6.4
Cllr DS had attended a consultation on the new Hopefield Primary School.  It was noted that there were funds in the budget to establish a path at the rear of Skeltiemuir.   However, transportation officials have indicated that they did not want it as part of the development.  It was not clear who had responsibility as it was always supposed to happen as part of the Hopefield Development.

7.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
7.1
Facebook Page.     DW reported that Mayfield CC Facebook page made it quite clear what was allowed to be reported and what was not.  DW agreed to look into the setting up a PDCC Facebook page.
7.2
Community Councils Training.  CD advised that following the successful CC training day last year there would be a further event in October.  
7.3
Poltonhall Gala Day.  SMcK said that the Galaday Committee had to curtail spending and reduce its budget.  Midlothian Council had agreed the staging of the event.  It was noted that sponsorship by local businesses was not as good as in past years.   It was agreed that PDCC give £300 to sponsor an event on the day.

Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting would be held on Wednesday 13 June 2018
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